REMOTE LEARNING AT THE GROVE
Remote education will only ever be considered as a short-term measure and as a last resort where the child’s attendance is not possible.
Scenarios where remote education could be provided
Attendance is mandatory for all pupils of compulsory school age. 
We will consider providing remote education to pupils in circumstances when in-person attendance is either not possible or contrary to government guidance.
This might include:
· occasions when school leaders decide that it is not possible for their setting to open safely, or that opening would contradict guidance from local or central government
· occasions when individual pupils, for a limited duration, are unable to physically attend their school but are able to continue learning, for example pupils with an infectious illness
In these circumstances pupils will have access to remote education as soon as reasonably practicable, though in proportion to the length of absence and disruption to their learning.
· 3 hours a day on average across the cohort for key stage 1, with less for younger children
· 4 hours a day for key stage 2
Guidance taken from https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/providing-remote-education-guidance-for-schools/providing-remote-education-guidance-for-schools


What we will provide
This will be communicated via a variety of methods depending on the most effective method for the children. This comprises of recorded lessons and use of commercial sites like White rose maths, Oak Academy and the BBC as examples.
Paper copies can be provided if needed.

Daily

1x Phonics/spelling/literacy lesson
1x numeracy lesson
1x physical activity lesson
[bookmark: _GoBack]1x Foundation Subject lesson

